Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 23, 2016
1:00pm – 2:15 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Chao, P. Dixon, C. Stanton, T. Rizzo, M. Schultz, R. Smith, B. Stanley, K. Shaw, K. Voigt, P. Williams, S. McGill, D. Chen-Maynard, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for March 23, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. McGill announced that an offer has gone out to the candidate 

· Dr. Stanton reported that mathematics has extended two offers
· Dr. Rizzo announced that their candidate has accepted the offer. He also reported that an internal chair search committee has been formed and Dean Fleming will be meeting with them on April 11th
· Dr. Schultz reported that they have two candidates for the Associate Professor position on campus this week
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that there are two viable candidates for the EHS position, and they are hoping to have them on campus during the first week of April
· Dr. Voigt reported that they had a candidate on campus yesterday
b. Announcements from administration

· Parking Lot N: Dr. Williams announced that construction on the new 1200 space parking lot will begin on April 4th. The new parking lot will be between COE and extend around the temporary offices that house HPAC and the Peer Advising Center. Construction should be completed by September, 2016. 
· PAES Recruiting event: The PAES recruiting event will be held on Saturday, April 23rd. 
· 2nd Year Faculty start-up funds: Start-ups funds should be spent by August 31, 2016.
· Philanthropic Board of Director’s Meeting: The next meeting will be held tomorrow evening at the Murillo Family Observatory and will feature physics students.
· CSUSB Branding – There will be an open forum for branding and identity for the campus on April 4th from 2:00PM-3:30PM in the SMSU Theater. 
· Additional sections: The deadline to submit additional sections to the dean is April 23rd. A reminder that 1:1 meetings with the chairs will take place regarding these requests.

3) Discussion Items:
a. Development update – (Kevin Shaw) Kevin announced that he sent out the invitation for the Scherba Dinner to the chairs by email yesterday. He will send out the lecture flyer to them today for those who won’t be attending the dinner. He is happy to assist with sending out invitations for any of the chairs that would like his help. He reported that the event planning for the dinner is going smoothly and that he submitted a request for President Morales to attend the event. 
b. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. As of today, the college is at 105% of target and the university is at 98%. Census for spring is April 22nd.
ii. Students that have not paid their spring tuition by Friday will be dropped for non-payment.
iii. Summer priority registration begins on May 9th.
iv. Fall schedule build is entering its fourth week in which all classrooms campus wide will be available. Schedule build ends on April 8th.
v. SOAR – Dr. Williams has requested a copy of the seats that were saved from last year and he will forward that list to the chairs. 
vi. The dean reported that there have been conversations on the desire to offer more classes outside of the traditional time frames. A brief discussion followed.

vii. The dean reminded chairs to look at low enrolled classes and either provide justifications for them being offered or consider solutions that would avoid, as much as possible, low enrollments in future.  A variety of potential solutions were discussed.
viii. In regard to grant funded reassigned time and overloads, the dean reported that a greater number of faculty members have been requesting that their reassigned time be converted to overload. A concern is that when approving the grant we are committing to provide the reassigned time, a second concern is that a change from reassigned time to overload can adversely affect the ability to provide a match. A discussion followed.
c. Q2S budget – The dean reported that the budget for Q2S is due in early May. A discussion followed with suggestions of what to request. Some topics of discussion were as follows:
i. Faculty reassigned time for program and course redesign
ii. Impact of additional workload to staff

iii. Advising changes

iv. Additional workload to college curriculum committee

v. CTC waiver programs

vi. Accreditations

vii. Capital expenses

viii. Increased lab fees

The dean asked the chairs to share their suggestions with the entire group by email. 
d. Retreat? – The dean asked the chairs if they would like to do another retreat during early summer to go over items that they haven’t been able to get to during this AY. The consensus was that the chairs would like to meet for most of one day in lieu of a scheduled chairs meeting in the summer. Lory will send out possible dates soon and will be sure to not schedule doing SOAR dates.
4) Other: 
 Annual staff evaluations 
i. Evaluators should have the staff’s job description on hand.
ii. Prior to doing the evaluation, evaluators should ask the staff member to submit a brief summation regarding the extent to which they felt they met their goals for the prior evaluation period.
iii. Staff members should also submit proposed goals for the upcoming evaluation period and any upcoming professional development opportunities in which they would like to engage.
